Mary Tavy Parish Council September 2015
The August meeting was attended by all 5 Councillors and 5 members of the public were present. During the 15 minute period immediately prior to the meeting when parishioners may comment on issues featuring on the Agenda, a member of the previous Council attempted to again raise a number of issues relating to finance and content of Minutes. When cautioned by the Chairman that these matters had been raised previously and that to raise them further was an attempt to generate negativity, the parishioner in question abruptly left the meeting accompanied by another member of the previous Council.
On formally opening the meeting the Chairman welcomed the new Clerk to MTPC, Mrs. Kerri Higham, who had only been in post for 1 week. Mrs. Higham is a local resident with a young family who has made it clear that it is her intention to make a long term commitment to parish government in Mary Tavy. I am certain that all her fellow parishioners will wish to join us in thanking her for taking on the role of Clerk which can often be a demanding one. Mrs. Higham has become the Responsible Financial Officer for the Parish Council and the formal procedures have been initiated with TSB bank in Tavistock to ensure she is recognised as such. Modern banking practice coupled with government regulation does not allow for immediate recognition of change of personnel on a Parish Council. However, we hope that this week’s visit (the latest of many since the new Council came into being) to the local branch of TSB will allow for smooth and automatic operation of the banking process. The Clerk is already dealing with the matter of VAT reclamation, an important issue which appears to have been ignored for a number of years. As a Parish Council we firmly believe that VAT at 20% is better stored in our bank account rather than being in the hands of Custom and Excise and HM Treasury!
As is so often the case most of the Agenda was comprised of routine business but particular attention was drawn to key Council policies which are required to be advanced beyond the draft stage achieved by the previous Council. Documents forming our regulatory framework also required formal review and confirmation of suitability. This, of course, is painstaking work which consumes a great deal of time allocated to Council business.
Investigations are continuing into the status of land at Horndon which local residents believe to be suitable for a noticeboard and we hope to have further news by September. Councillors have carried our preliminary investigations into the state of some of the road drains on the A386 and elsewhere within the village. The functionality of some are suspect and the Clerk has been asked to contact the relevant authority to ascertain current maintenance programmes. Any parishioner who knows of specific drains that require attention should pass the information to a member of the Council or to the Clerk.
Concern was again registered concerning inappropriate speed on narrow country roads particularly to and from Horndon. It was also noted that growth of vegetation on hedges and verges often acts to narrow the carriageway and reduce visibility. The Council has asked me to remind all parishioners with hedgerows bordering roads and pavements that the necessary trimming work should be undertaken in the Autumn and in particular known hazard areas without delay.
With regard to the proposed extension to the Parish cemetery, the council has made some progress in establishing the boundary requirements that will be set by the Planning Authority. However, concern was expressed by the Chairman that progress in advancing this project was very slow. After much discussion, some of it quite heated, it was established that the amount of work that had to be undertaken prior to any public presentation, let alone purchase, was very significant. It was pointed out that, as the previous Council hadn’t been able to bring the project to completion in over 3 years, it was totally unreasonable to think we could do so in 3 months.
Concern was also expressed by Councillors that relationships with the Planning Department of the DNPA did not seem to be as effective as they should be. Therefore further attempts will be made to encourage an active 
policy of co-operation and understanding of the needs of the local community.
The Councillors expressed appreciation for the work undertaken by the Jubilee Group in improving the appearance of the redundant garage site and cleaning of road signs within the village boundary. The improved appearance of the Downs bus garage site was also noted and official letters of thanks will be sent to the relevant organisations in due course.
The meeting closed at 10.20 pm.
The Minutes of this meeting and full contact details will be placed on the Mary Tavy website and on the Council noticeboard in due course.
Councillor Peter Jarvis 
